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Luz Maria Hernandez sits at a computer in room 313 of the Student Union on the Oklahoma State University campus, a room where she spends hours a week.  In room 313 are the offices for a several student organizations with a few computer desks and tables where students can spend down time or do homework between classes.


Luz, the president of the Hispanic Student Association, seems at home in the room where she spends so much time meeting with other members of the Hispanic Student Association.  


Luz was responsible for bringing award-winning writer Gustavo Arellano to the OSU campus to speak to students and members of the Stillwater community on Oct. 6th.  

Arellano writes for the OC Weekly in Southern California and is a contributing editor for the Los Angeles Times, he recently wrote a book called ¡Ask a Mexican!, which discusses the stereotypes involving Hispanic-Americans.  Almost 100 people showed up to see the guest speaker.


The officers of the Hispanic Student Association are “a tight knit group,” according to Luz.  They spend a lot of time together whether they’re planning events or just hanging out in the Student Union.  The hours Luz puts in don’t go unnoticed.  

“She’s a devoted leader,” says Erica Jaramillo, the Cultural Commissioner of the Hispanic Student Association.  


In 1987 Sylvia Garcia and Refugio Hernandez immigrated to Oklahoma City from Aguas Calientes, Mexico.  Their reasons for coming to the U.S. were the same as millions of other immigrants-to find better opportunities.  

On Nov. 1, 1988 Sylvia and Refugio had their first child, Luz Maria Hernandez.  Luz has since become the first in her family to go to college and will graduate next year with two degrees, Sports Management and Marketing.  She has two younger brothers-David (18 years old) and Cecar (12 years old).  

Luz’s accomplishments certainly break trends for first-generation college students.  According to a University of Nebraska study, only 2.6 percent of first-generation Mexican immigrant adults have a college degree.  


“I’ve never felt any real pressure from my parents to do anything specific, they’ve just always wanted me to be an example...for my brothers,” Luz said.


In her first year as president of the Hispanic Student Association Luz has been in charge of planning dozens of events, both for entertainment and charitable fundraising.  She’s also involved in things outside of the student organization.


Last Spring Luz was the runner-up in the Miss Hispanic OSU pageant; she won the People’s Choice Award in the same pageant.  Myles Pegues, a Hispanic Student Association member, says the award was no coincidence, “she’s a very likable person and does so much.”


Every week Luz volunteers at Stillwater Middle School.  She spends time there helping in different ways with ESL students.  She’s able to use her Spanish-speaking abilities to help the students with their reading and in almost any subject.


“Helping at the middle school is probably the most satisfying and rewarding thing I do,” Luz said.


Although studies suggest that first-generation college students’ chances for success can be obstructed by many things, Luz says her family is very supportive and proud of her accomplishments.


Many people have many ideas about what the American Dream really is; but Luz understands that any dream requires hard work and helping others along the way, regardless of a person’s background.
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